
 

 

 

 

Approved Meeting Minutes 

Parks, Recreation, and Senior Citizen Advisory Committee Meeting 

Regular Meeting Held on July 18th, 2024 

 

I.CALL TO ORDER 

 

Chair Nora McMains 4:00 P.M. 

 

II.PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 

 

III.ROLL CALL AND/OR INTRODUCTIONS 

 

Board: Nora McMains, Joseph Crawford, Reuben Felizardo, Alexander Fernandez, 

Daniel Perez  

 

City Staff and Guests: Joanne McGhee 

 

IV.NON-AGENDA PUBLIC COMMENTS (LIMITED UP TO THREE (3) MINUTES) 

 

None 

 

V.APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  

 

Motion by Joseph Crawford to amend and correct June 20 minutes, seconded by 

Alexander Fernandez. 

 

VI.PRESENTATIONS 

 

None 

 

VII.ACTION ITEMS 

 

Motion to extend the review of PowerPoint to include photos  

 

VIII.NON-ACTION 

                                      



 

Staff provided a quote for fifteen T-shirts from T-Shirt Mart in the amount of $452. 

Mr. Fernandez commented that he could get T-shirts for less than $452.  

The committee discussed preferred language for T-shirts and indicated that 

Commissioner would be a more ideal title than volunteer.  

Mr. Crawford suggested that each member research T-shirts.  

 

IX.STAFF REPORTS 

Community Services Department report: Miss National City program summary, National 

City Teen Nights update, Nutrition Center personnel update with two open FSW 

positions, reinstallation of plaque.  

 

X.BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS 

Joseph Crawford requested the committee communicate more often than once a month at 

the PRSCAC meetings and foster more engagement between members without violating 

any Brown Act. In addition, he requested the meeting minutes reflect all comments of the 

members. Especially items of importance. Mr. Crawford requested that funds be allocated 

to the PRSCAC to assist with T-shirts, performing arts, and las Palmas Little League. 

 

Daniel Perez provided clarification that PRSCAC is an advisory committee advocating 

for the needs of the committee and not specifically for funding to the PRSCAC. 

Furthermore, he provided updates on the Las Palmas Little League stating the season 

went well and the youth participated in a KUSI News segment. Mr. Perez informed the 

committee that softball season is starting and he was hoping Parks would be in attendance 

because the grass on the sports fields is very long and needs to be mowed. Mr. Perez 

asked if Proposition 68 funding was going to be used to improve Las Palmas Park.  

 

Joanne replied that the Prop 68 funds would be for El Toyon, not Las Palmas. 

 

Nora McMains would like an update on fire prevention being conducted in the City.  

 

Reuben Felizardo commented about the El Toyon Park Improvement project.   

 

Alexander Fernandez commented that he volunteered at the July 4th Carnival. Working 

with Mayor Ron Morrison and Brian Clapper. He commented that he was invited to 

attend the Lions Club meeting.  

 

XI.ADJOURNMENT 



 

Action: Motion by Reuben Felizardo seconded by Alexander Fernandez to adjourn the 

meeting.  Motion carries by unanimous vote.    

 

This adjournment to the regularly scheduled meeting on August 15, 2024, at 4:00 P.M. 

 

 
The meeting minutes for July 18th PRSCAC were approve at the Regular Meeting on 

August 15, 2024.  
Respectfully by: 

Joanne McGhee 
Acting Community Services Director  

 
 


